Planning

HEAD OF SERVICE : Adrian Duffield



Listening Learning Leading

CONTACT OFFICER: Mrs J Matthews

registration@southandvale.gov.uk Tel: (01235) 422630 Textphone: 18001 01235 422630 135 Eastern Avenue Milton Park

ABINGDON OX14 4SB

Thame Town Council c/o Mr Graham Hunt Town Hall High Street THAME OX9 3DP

5 August 2016

_

Ref: P15/S3607/FUL

Dear Sir/Madam

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) NOTIFICATION OF PLANNING APPEAL

Location: Windrush Bridge Terrace THAME Oxon OX9 3LU

Development: Demolition of existing dwelling at Windrush and erection of pair of semi-detached dwellings and one detached dwelling (as amended to reduce the size of the dwellings and provide new vehicular access off Cotmore Gardens)

Appellants name: Ms G Crane

Appeal reference number : APP/Q3115/W/16/3152971

Appeal start date: 3rd August 2016

I refere to the above appeal. I am writing to let you know that an appeal has been made to the Secretary of State against the Council's decision to refuse the above planning application.

This appeal will be decided by the Inspector reviewing written representations from the appellant and the council. They will visit the site as well before making their decision.

I will forward all the comments received from third parties during the application process to the Planning Inspectorate. If you wish to withdraw your comments, so they are not considered as part of the appeal, you need to send a request to the Planning Inspectorate within 5 weeks of the appeal's starting date.

You can also make further comments on this appeal, or request to be notified of the date of the Inspector's visit by:

• writing to The Planning Inspectorate, Room, Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6PN





• online at the planning portal website www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals

You should quote the appeal reference number and enclose 3 copies of your letter. You must submit your comments by **7th September 16** for them to be taken into consideration.

The Planning Inspectorate will not acknowledge your comments but will make sure they reach the Inspector.

You can keep track of progress on this appeal on the Planning Portal website at www.planningportal.gov.uk/planning/appeals. The decision will also be published here too. The Planning Inspectorate has produced a 'Guide to Taking Part in Planning Appeals'. This is also available on the planning portal website.

Yours faithfully

Appeals Assistant

Lucia Parthers

for the Planning Appeals and Enforcement Manager

